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A QUESTION OF CULTURE 
 

This month begins a new era in the life of Ebenezer Baptist Church.  For the first time in 33 years, Ed Self is not a staff 
member (although STILL a church member and a beloved member of the EBC family!!) and we must plot a path forward.  
Our Personnel Team is beginning the process of filling those huge shoes he left behind.  And our mission begins with 
PRAYER!! 
 
Are you praying?  We have already heard a variety of thoughts and even a few rumors about how this will be done, who 
will fill the shoes, and a few other rumors that are simply not true.  So, to set the record straight: 
 
- We, the staff, LOVE Ed and we did not want him to retire!!!  
- Personnel is responsible for filling the position and they are beginning the process now.  They will perform the search 
and make recommendations to the church for a vote. (This will not be done quickly...  Since Ed was on staff for 33 years, 
we definitely need some time before a permanent replacement is chosen.  Every knowledgeable source on church staffing 
says we MUST take our time and do this carefully.)   
- We are working on how to do choir safely! This has not been a plot to do away with our choir.  Having a choir is a 
powerful element of worship leadership.  Re-starting choirs of all ages are definitely in our plans even in this interim time. 
- After analyzing all that Ed has done over the last 33 years and, more importantly, has been doing since we moved into 
the Worship Center, we might have to staff this differently.  In other words, it will probably take more than one person to 
replace Ed when we detail the worship pastor responsibilities as well as the technical responsibilities.  How will we do 
that?  It will probably require more volunteer help as well as finding the person with the proper skill set for the permanent 
job.  Perhaps you could even help with some of this?? 
 
Here is where the matter of culture comes in!!  For the past 243 years, Ebenezer has been a church who thought for the 
future as well as the present.  One of the things I most miss today is the voice of Ed Young as we would talk about the 
future of Ebenezer and he would say "DO WHAT YOU HAVE TO DO TO REACH THESE PEOPLE!!"  Demographics tell 
us that 70% of those who live in that three-mile radius of Ebenezer do not attend church in-person (and are probably not 
attending online).  They see no value in a relationship with Christ.  
 
Those last two sentences burn a hole in my heart.  I will tell you why in a moment. 
 
As we approach this important decision about a worship leader, some approach this decision with a "right now" mentality.  
"We want what we want RIGHT NOW.  Do away with some of this modern music, modern instruments, and let's go back 
to mostly hymns.  That is the way it used to be and should be."  
 
Others want MORE modern music.  More modern instruments.  Less of the past.  Do what we have to do to reach the 
people around us.  
 
(Ed Self did a masterful job of blending both for DECADES and some didn't even notice.) 
 
My prayer is that we will continue to blend.  Because hymns teach great theology and they touch our hearts.  Modern 
praise teaches great theology and touches our hearts.  We can feed the current church AND reach new people if we are 
all willing to put personal preference in the right context and do what we need to do to REACH OUT.  
 
My prayer, and what I believe God wants for Ebenezer, is to remain connected to our history AND continue to reach 
forward and connect with the future.  Ultimately I believe God put us here to reach this community.  And we are losing 
ground.  Hence, the hole in my heart.  This is a true watershed-moment for Ebenezer Baptist Church.  I am praying and 
seeking God for a miracle.  Will you join me?  Will you commit to pray about this HUGE DECISION we must make in the 
near future?  It really is a question of culture.  And our answer to that question will certainly determine the future of 
Ebenezer Baptist Church. 

 
David 
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Be in Prayer for our kids, youth 
and Adult Campers. They will 
be returning from Camp 
Saturday, July 3rd. 
 

Thank you for all those prayer 
partnering with our campers. 

Crash Welcome Party 
For rising 6th & 7th graders 

6:00 – 8:00 pm 
Wedenesdays in July 
14th, 21st, and 28th.  

Join Nathan, Ashley and a few 
Crash Students for 3 special 

nights that will help Welcome 
you to Crash & the teen years. 

Dinner provided! 
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A six week study beginning, Monday, March 9th at 
6:00 pm in the Mears House 

 

 

  

Deacon Nominee Response 
forms will be mailed out the first 
week of July. 
 If you receive a nomination 
request, please prayerfully 
consider it and return it to the 
church office by August 1st. 

Ways to give your tithe 
 

  •   text to 73256 and enter 
      EBCSC 
  •   drop it by the church  
      office  
  •   drop it in the secure   
      church  mailbox 
  •   mail to 524 S. Ebenezer Rd.  

 
 

 

 

 

Financial Report Through June 27, 2021 
 
Year to date needs………...…..$761,386.50 
Year to date receipt……………$716,947.41 

 


